
 

March 24, 2020 

 

Southern University System  Remains Open 
 

In accordance with the Governor's Proclamation Number 33 JBE 2020: 
Additional Measures for COVID-19 - STAY AT HOME issued on 
March 22, 2020, all state buildings are closed to the public, effective 
immediately. The Governor's proclamation has not officially closed state 
offices or the customary functions performed by state employees; 
therefore, the provisions related to official office closures as outlined in 
Chapter 11 and Chapter 21 of State Civil Service Rules do not apply at 
this time. 


